
KITE FEDERATION NEWS 
Easter Newsletter   -   1st April 2022 

In this issue: 
 

 Easter Services. 

  KS2—Eureka Science Trip. 

  Time traveling at Southwell Minster. 

 Climbing Success. 

 KS1 Yorkshire Wildlife Park trip. 

 World Book Day. 

 

Future Dates  

  Mon 19th April—School Reopens. 

 w/c 9th May—KS2 SATS week. 

 Thu 12th May—Residential Parents 

Meeting 4pm Norwell. 

 Wed 25th to Fri 27th May—Yr 4,5,6 

Hagg Farm Residential. 

 1/2 Term 30th May—3rd June 

 w/c 6th June Yr1 Phonics Screening 

 Tue 12th July Kite Federation Joint 

Sports Day at St. Matthews. 

 Mon 24th July—Leavers Services and 

Last Day of Term. 

Dear Parents and carers,  

We have once again had a very busy and successful term. 
Our two Easter services reminded us of the significance of 
this time of year while we are all amazed by the signs of 
new life in our villages.  I still feel excited when I see my 
first lamb in a field!  

From all the staff and governors ,we would like to wish 
you and your families a restful and peaceful Easter over 
the next two weeks.  

Best wishes 

Kathryn King 

OUR FEDERATION VISION 

Together we will flourish and thrive  

building on our Christian and local community,   

for the good of all. 

Those who trust in the Lord will find  

new strength.  

They will soar high on wings like eagles.   

Isaiah 40v.31  



Norwell 
We were all so disappointed that we were unable to hold our Easter service in church this 

year, but with a couple of coronavirus cases within our school community it felt sensible to re-

main at school in our class bubbles and avoid congregating together. 

The children had all worked so hard preparing their pieces for the service so as we have done 

in previous years we reverted to holding a virtual service in our classrooms. 

In addition to singing some uplifting Easter Songs together, The Navigators beautifully recited 

an Easter Poem (all learning their lines brilliantly), the Huckleberries sang a lovely version of 

‘Old MacDonald’s Easter Farm’, and the Innovators told the Easter story through a drama en-

titled ‘Hot Cross Buns and Easter Eggs.’ 

Easter Services 
St. Matthews 
The children at St Matthew’s led a lovely Easter Service 
in Church. They presented prayers, readings and songs, 
as well as contributing a flower to the Easter Garden. 
Thank you to Rodger and Carol for making this for us. 



 

 

 
 

All Key Stage 2 Children from across the 

federation had a fabulous time at the 

‘Eureka’ Children’s Science Museum.  

They enjoyed all of the interactive displays 

and activities which supported their       

science work back in school . 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all our Year 5 Pupils from both schools who 
successfully completing their Level 1 NICAS Indoor Climbing 
award.   

To achieve this they had to learn to climb confidently, show they 
could tie ropes safely and belay for each other to enable their 
classmates to climb in safety.   

It was amazing to see people step out of their comfort zones and 
grow in confidence as the course progressed. 



The Children looked amazing on 

World Book Day, many in fan-

tastic home made costumes !! 
 

Can you find our very own 

‘Where’s Wally’ hidden some-

where in this newsletter? 

Time Travelling at Southwell Minster 

Key Stage 2 Pupils from both schools  had a fantastic 
day at Southwell Minster as part of their ‘Time-   
Travelling’ education week.   

The children took part in a number of activities to 
learn more about the Minster, it’s importance to 
Christians and roles throughout history.   

They learned songs 
from the choir, to lat-
er sing with all the 
schools in attend-
ance, and looked at 
the various stained 
glass windows 
(including one de-
picting the events of 
the First World War) . 

   

Many children were 
fascinated learning 
about the work of 
Christian Aid, and the 
value of water, while 
also getting the op-
portunity to make  
‘PASTA’ bracelets to 
help them focus their 
thoughts while    
praying. 

Key Stage 1 

Yorkshire  

Wildlife Park. 

After learning about 
Kenya in school, the 
children enjoyed a 
fantastic day at the     
Yorkshire Wildlife 
Park.  

We explored the 
whole park but par-
ticularly enjoyed the 
‘Into Africa’ area, 
where we saw lions, 
tigers, giraffes, rhinos 
and much more! 


